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borah Collins began her working career in Sausalito as an Administrative Assistant 

with an information technology and services firm in 1983.  In 1984 she went to work as 

a software support technician for an on-line software systems company in Chico. 

She joined the Chico city staff in 1994 as Community Services Officer (CSO), and in 

2001 she took a Management Analyst with the Chico Police Department.  In 2009 

she moved to the City Manager's Office in a Management Analyst post.  Deborah 

earned a BA in social work from California State University, Chico, and an MS in law 

from Champlain College.   

                                            
   

https://www.munienvironmental.com/ 

 

Founded in 2015, MuniEnvironmental, LLC specializes 

in providing Solid Waste, Recycling, and Stormwater 

consulting services to communities, non-profits and 

governmental agencies.  

                                               

Integrity, Diligence and Honesty are 

MuniEnvironmental’s underlying principles in 

providing ethical and impartial services. 

We came together to build an environmental firm 

that will have a positive and lasting ecological 

impact on local communities — improving the 

quality of life for future generations. 

With more than 50 years of combined experience, 

the firm has a well-rounded team of professionals 

that provides the needed expertise and disciplines 

to assist clients to meet their project goals. 

MuniEnvironmental, LLC has succeeded in 

implementing programs that have provided 

increased recycling rates, auditing services that 

have recovered unpaid fees, and regulatory 

compliance programs in the Solid Waste, Recycling 

and Stormwater industries. 

 

Jeff Duhamel: CEO/Principal Consultant 

Jeff Duhamel is a professional 

Solid Waste and Recycling 

consultant specializing in Solid 

Waste facility development 

and municipal regulatory 

compliance.   

In 1997 Jeff Duhamel formed 

Waste Systems Technology, 

Inc., a professional consulting 

firm helping local municipalities, Recycling firms and 

material recovery facility (MRF) operators meet 

Recycling and Solid Waste compliance 

requirements mandated by the State of California 

and local agencies. 

With more than two decades of experience in the 

Solid Waste industry, Jeff Duhamel has consulted to 

numerous public agencies. 

 

 

Under contract for the City of Los Angeles, Jeff 

Duhamel conducted site feasibilities studies for three 

potential Solid Waste facility locations, preparing 

preliminary site plans, traffic diagrams, preliminary 

environmental programming and project 

recommendations. Additionally, Mr. Duhamel has 

provided local municipalities with Solid Waste 

consulting and auditing services that have 

recovered millions of dollars of unpaid fees. 

In 2015 Mr. Duhamel founded MuniEnvironmental, 

LLC, a professional environmental consulting firm 

specializing in Solid Waste, Recycling and 

Stormwater compliance. 

Stephen Howe: Senior Consultant  
 

Stephen Howe joined the firm January 

2020. With 27-years in the solid waste 

and recycling industry, Stephen brings 

expert knowledge to the firm.  

 

 

Trieu Le: Project Manager/Consultant 
 

 Trieu Le joined the company in 

October 2014.  He plays an active role 

in helping clients both achieve and 

maintain compliance with State 

requirements by maintaining and 

implementing recycling and permit 

programs at the local level. He also conducts 

internal and external audits for RFPs and 

compliance.  

Trieu earned a B.A. in accounting from California 

State University, Long Beach.    

MuniEnvironmental has the expertise required to 

help cities meet waste disposal and recycling issues 

professionally. 

MuniEnvironmental, LLC 

3730 E Broadway, Suite EF 

Long Beach, California 90803   

Telephone:  562-432-3700                            

General Inquiries Please Direct To:  

jeff@munienvironmental.com 

https://www.munienvironmental.com/
mailto:jeff@munienvironmental.com



